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Oppose SJC BESS. Locals face the risk, not outsiders.Defenders of 
Wild life cite incorrect site details. 

I am writing as a concerned resident of Laguna Niguel to strongly oppose the proposed 
Battery Energy Storage System (BESS) project in San Juan Capistrano.  
 
Supporters of this project often include organizations and individuals who have no direct 
connection to our community. A prime example is Defenders of Wildlife. Theyâ€™ve 
submitted comments in favor of the project, yet their California office is over 400 miles 
away, and most of their leadership isnâ€™t even based in the state. They even 
incorrectly referred to the project as being along State Route 72â€”a highway that 
doesnâ€™t exist anywhere near this site. That kind of mistake makes it painfully 
obvious they donâ€™t understand our geography or our risks.  
 
Letâ€™s be clear: the people who do live near this facilityâ€”the ones who will suffer 
the consequences if a fire, chemical leak, or other disaster occursâ€”are 
overwhelmingly opposed. Weâ€™re not just worried about the hypothetical; battery fires 
have already happened in other parts of the country. This isnâ€™t 
fearmongeringâ€”this is based on precedent.  
 
Nearly every voice supporting this project either stands to benefit financially or is 
pushing a political agenda. They wonâ€™t have to evacuate their homes in the middle 
of the night. They wonâ€™t breathe in toxic smoke or worry about their kids playing 
outside next to a high-risk industrial site.  
 
This isnâ€™t about opposing clean energyâ€”itâ€™s about demanding responsible 
planning that puts safety and community first. We deserve to be heard, and we demand 
that our local officials listen to the people who will actually live with the consequences.  
 
Sincerely,  
Rachelle DeBaca 


